
Airport Parkway Interchange
at Lester/Uplands 
Transportation studies have been completed to inform the need, 
timing, and options for connectivity to/from the Airport Parkway and 
Lester Road/Uplands Drive Corridor. The following are the 
recommendations: 

• The Airport Parkway currently connects to Lester/Uplands at a 
grade-separated interchange, where the Airport Parkway crosses 
over these roads 

• There is currently a relatively high volume of traffic accessing the 
Airport Parkway to/from Lester Road, approximately 900 
northbound vehicles in the a.m. peak hour and 600 southbound 
vehicles in the afternoon peak hour 

• From westbound Lester Road, northbound traffic connects to the 
Airport Parkway utilizing a right-turn movement at a signalized 
intersection 

• From the Airport Parkway, southbound traffic connects to 
Lester/Uplands via a signalized intersection, utilizing a double-left-
turn lane arrangement at a signalized intersection. This intersection 
has a high capacity to accommodate the left-turn movement given 
the “T-configuration” (i.e., no opposing vehicular traffic) 

• Traffic studies demonstrate that the existing interchange has 
capacity to meet the traffic requirements for the planning period, to 
year 2031, with only minor modifications 

• A range of design choices have been identified that would provide 
additional traffic capacity at this interchange, including a north-east 
loop ramp and east-north direct ramp. They are not needed for the 
current project, however, these designs will be contemplated by the 
Airport Authority as their long-term Master Plan is updated in the 
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